
 

The Corporation of the Township of Huron-Kinloss 

 

Staff Report 

Report Title: Petition for Drainage Works – Gaunt – Laidlaw Municipal Drain 

Prepared By: Emily Dance, Clerk 

Department: DRAIN 

Date: May. 16, 2022 

Report Number: DRAIN-2022-05-7 File Number: E09-Gaunt-

Laidlaw Municipal Drain 

Attachments: Petition  

 

Recommendation: 

That the Township of Huron-Kinloss Council hereby approves Report Number DRAIN 

2022-05-7 prepared by Emily Dance, Clerk, and accepts the petition of Michael & 

Tina Metske and Harvey and Sarah Martin for an improvement and extension for the 

Gaunt-Laidlaw Municipal Drain AND appoints Neal Morris of K Smart and Associates 

to address the concerns of the petitioners. 

Background: 

On April 28, 2022, the Clerk received a Petition for Drainage Works from Michael & 

Tina Metske and Harvey and Sarah Martin for Lots 27 and 28, Concession 2, 

Township of Huron-Kinloss (geographic Township of Kinloss) for an improvement 

and extension of the Gaunt-Laidlaw Municipal Drain.  

Discussion: 

The Gaunt-Laidlaw Municipal Drainage works were authorized under By-Law 

Number 4-1930 by Jones and Monteith, Eng. 



 

Neal Morris of K Smart and Associates is a qualified Drainage Engineer with 

experience in municipal drainage works and has provided service to the Township in 

the past.  

Financial Impacts: 

The financial costs will be provided with the associated assessment within the scope  

Strategic Alignment / Link: 

We are an environmentally conscious community that are good stewards of our 

natural environment by being aware and taking responsibility  

 

Respectfully Submitted By: 

Emily Dance, Clerk 

Approved By: 

Mary Rose Walden, Chief Administrative Officer 


